
Our Children’s Council 2024/25 

 
Minutes of Meeting – 10th June 2025 

 
 
Present: All Councillors, Mr Alcock and Mrs Tams 

 
Welcome: 

 
Mr Alcock welcomed all councillors and discussed the rules of the meeting such as raising your hand 
before speaking, listening to others and not talking over others so that everyone’s opinions and ideas 

can be heard and discussed. 
 

Discussion Point Outcome 

Fitness Zone/Muga Rota • The Fitness Zone & Muga rotas have been updated, these 

will be displayed next week. 

Governors Visit • We have 2 of the Academy governors Mrs Messam & Mrs 

Kelly coming in to meet with some of the Children’s 
Councillors to discuss your thoughts on the Academy. 

Dates & time will be confirmed next week. 

Sports Day • We will be supporting the John Shaw Foundation, a local 

charity that is close to the heart of the Academy. We will 
be collecting cash donations at each of the sports days. 

Summer Fayre • The Summer Fayre will be taking place on Friday 27th 

June, we will be hosting activities & stalls such as a raffle, 
inflatable obstacle course, splat the teacher, glitter 

tattoos, hook a duck. 
• In preparation for the Fayre, we will be having a non-

uniform day on Monday 23rd June in exchange for an item 
for the Fayre. (Bottle, Chocolate/Sweets) 

Suggestion Boxes • The councillors were reminded about the suggestion boxes 

in every classroom. These boxes are for the children to 
add ideas & suggestions of how they think the Academy 

could improve. Today’s suggestions included: Bins near 
the gates, a dance club/competition & a more culturally 

diverse lunch menu. 

Safety in school/Safeguarding • All members feel safe in school.  

AOB • None. 

 

The next meeting will take place on 24th June 2025. 
 
To do: 

 

Remember/Remind other Children’s Council members to have an early lunch and attend meetings 

every Wednesday at 12:30pm. 

PE Days – Cash donations for the John Shaw Foundation - remind your class. 

Non-uniform day on Monday 23rd June in exchange for an item for the Fayre. (Bottle, 
Chocolate/Sweets) – Remind your class. 

Summer Fayre on Friday 27th June – Remind your class 

Tell your class about the suggestion boxes. 

 


